
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Hove Junior School Newsletter 

Children 

Monday 27th April 2020 

Dear Children, 
 
It’s good to be talking to you.  The first thing we want to say is that we hope you are all well at this difficult time and 
have stayed safe. 
 
As you know school is closed with the exception of our key worker children and a small group of staff each day.  
 
It is very quiet and we miss you all so much.  We know at this time the most important thing is your wellbeing and 
there are many different ways to help with that.  Your teachers will be supporting you with this and we sent you a 
newsletter last week about us all working together to train for a school run to raise funds for the NHS.  I know I’ve 
found making sure I’ve gone for my walk, cycle and especially running which I’ve always enjoyed, a really good way 
to switch off and energise myself.  
 
It is important as well to establish a routine.  We have a timetable online to help you with this and creating your 
own with your family will help you to plan out your days.  Many of you will recognise you have responsibilities 
around the house and helping out with small jobs for your family each day will make family life easier for everyone. 
You’ll also be learning things for the first time you may not have had the chance to do before.  Help out when you 
can and stay positive for your family. 
 
Your teachers are gaining experience in using Google Classroom now and can’t wait to begin to communicate with 
you more.  If you get stuck with your online learning please ask us for help and we will contact you and find ways to 
help you and your family out.  
 
 
In Year 6, we recognise that this is a difficult time for you with transition coming up, but please do not worry.  You 
have all worked so hard over the last four years and we are so proud of the incredible individuals you’ve all become.  
This isn’t how we wanted your last term at junior school to be but please don’t worry.  We will still be having our 
leavers assembly and a party to celebrate your success – you will also get your leavers hoodies to remember us. We 
will be supporting you with your new secondary schools in every way we can over the next few months. 
 
 
For those of you in Year 3, we know you had only been with us for a term and a half and this new change must be 
very strange, but again we are so proud of you and you have all had such a great start to your time here at HJS.  
 

 
If you are in Years 4 and 5, keep on working hard and being the fantastic role models you’ve become.  We can’t wait 
to start working with you all again soon back at school. 
 
Please stay in touch with us.  Use Google Classroom to talk to your teachers and share your work.  I hope you 
enjoyed reading your teacher’s letters to your class – I know I certainly loved reading them and I enjoyed their 
photos.  Try writing one back and letting them know how you are. 
 
We are all here for you and are thinking about you all each and every day, but even though most of our school 
community is at home we know that our ethos and school LEARN will be joining us all together.  Never has our ‘L’ in 
LEARN been so important.  Look after each other, yourself and your family and stay safe.  We miss you. 
 
Best wishes, 
 

 
 

Mrs Southern, Headteacher 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please continue to keep up to date 
with us through our website 

http://www.hovejuniorschool.co.uk/ 

 

http://www.hovejuniorschool.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Eggstravganza Competition 
 
Over the Easter break, children were set the challenge of drawing or making an Easter egg design of their choice.  
We received a colourful array of submissions, more of which have been included below.  Submissions are still 
coming in – winners to be announced this week! 
 



 

 

 

  

Home Baking 
 
Daisy (5G) has been very busy baking brownies at home and has even shared her recipe below.  They really do look 
scrumptious! 
 



 

 

  



 


